
To all the members of the Department of Physics 

 
In order to cope with the outbreak of Novel Coronavirus infection, our department takes 

the following actions in addition to those announced by the School of Science and the 
University headquarter. They apply to all the members and students as well as all visitors to 
our department. These are emergency actions determined by the Chair and the steering team.  
 
【Additional Actions by the Department of Physics】 
# Visitors from China and via China should refrain from visiting Japan for this moment. (Note 
that no visitor from Hubei Province and Zhejiang Province is permitted due to a tentative 
regulation by the Japanese government.) 
# If any visitor who still wishes to come to Japan under the present circumstance by all means, 
he/she is asked to stay in a hotel room or an appropriate accommodation for two weeks before 
visiting our department. 
# Considering the above waiting period for two weeks, visitors planning to come just for 
conferences or workshops are recommended to participate them through video conference 
system etc. in order to avoid visiting Japan.  
 
We followed suit the measures taken by IPMU. All visitors from China (or our members and 
students coming back from China or via China), who have already visited our department, 
should follow the above actions at the best effort. In that case, please inform the names of the 
corresponding members/students/visitors to the administration office of our department.  
 

Satoshi Yamamoto 
Chair, Department of Physics  


